
Solon Civic Club – January General Meeting Minutes 

Date: January 14, 2025 – 7:00 pm   Location: Solon Senior Center 

WELCOME – Nicole welcomed and thanked everyone for attending. Thank you to Joetta Humphrey, Sandy 
Pannetti, and Anita Rhea for planning the holiday party. Lunch with Santa was a positive event. Thank you to 
those who helped. We received good feedback from those who attended, and the sensory hour was 
appreciated.  

COMMUNITY SERVICE – Kathie Stull – Thank you to those who supported the community service efforts. The 
donations for Thanksgiving and for Adopt-a-Family were appreciated. 

SUNSHINE – Contact Jody Halley if you have any information to share about a member that could use some 
celebrations, well wishes, or sympathies. This month a card was sent to Anita Rhea for a recent injury.  

SOCIAL – Tera Gross – There will be a beginner fitness class just for SCC at F45 on January 22 at 6:45. The 
instructor will introduce the program then participants will continue the self-led exercises via tv monitors. 
The coffee meet-up will be February 7th at 9 am at Alesci’s, which has good coffee and pastries. Upcoming 
activities are a ‘Galentines’ bowling event February 18th at Rollhouse, a high tea in March, and a gardening 
event for April. Details for future events are forthcoming.  

FUNDRAISING – Michelle Williams – The Wine Raffle is Tuesday February 11 at 7 pm at Burgers2Beer. B2B 
has all-day happy hour on Tuesday, so feel free to come early to have dinner. Cork entries are $20 each, and 
every entry will receive a bottle of wine, and some bottles will be paired with an additional gift card. Many 
donations from local businesses have been received, and this event is not just for wine lovers. Please invite 
friends outside of SCC to participate. Cash is preferred over Venmo for payment. Donations of bottles of wine 
are still being accepted. There will be a reveal of the Purse Raffle that night! 

TREASURER – Kim Cullers – Please turn in any receipts for reimbursement. The current budget was shared. 

SECRETARY – Denise Maiorana – Please contact Denise if you want to change your email address for the 
newsletter or have any trouble receiving the newsletter. Please review minutes before the meeting each 
month because we will vote to approve them at the end of each meeting.  

NEW BUSINESS –  

Nominating Committee – We need to form a nominating committee of 1 board member and 2 members. 
Please contact one of the board members if you would like to serve on the committee or if you are interested 
in a board position. The positions that will be open are President (or co-presidents), vice president, and 
secretary.  

Vote to approve minutes from the November 2024 meeting. Amy Rothenfeld motioned to approve the 
minutes as posted online. Joetta Humphrey seconded the motion. A vote was taken, and the minutes were 
approved.  

VICE PRESIDENT –  Michelle Williams for Jackie Chapnick – Jackie thanked Denise Maiorana and Michelle 
Williams who brought refreshments tonight. February’s meeting will be 2/11 at 7 pm at Burgers2Beer in 
Solon for the Wine Raffle. Michelle introduced dermatologist Sherry Yu as the speaker. Sherry gave advice to 
our members and shared samples of various skincare products. She stressed that they key to good skincare is 
prevention and she reminded everyone to wear sunscreen!  


